Hillsborough County Commission on the Status of Women
Meeting Recap – April 23, 2024
Virtual Meeting Only 



Members Present: Lee Lowry, Mindy Murphy, Rosa Webster, Dr. Idelia Phillips, Tatiana Lattanzio, Rebecca Bacon, Mary Pat King, Dotti Groover Skipper, Angela Birdsong, Nicole Hubbard, Marsha Brown, Catalina Botero.
Others Present: Johanna Castagan. Staff Present: Jaida Clark and Zuleyka Carbajal.

Members Absent: Nelcy Baltz, Bernadette Pello, India Witte

Public Comment: None

Review and Approval of Meeting Recap: No In Person Quorum

Chair’s Report: None

Friends of the COSW Financials Report – Ms. Lattanzio stated that there is a net loss of $5500.00 for the year so far.  The County will be providing $10,000.  The balance of accounts is like $13,000.  
2024 YEA! Awards - Chair Lowry commented that there were changes made last year.  Changes were who can apply and that there would be a three-page maximum.  Nothing will be added or changed this year.  Ms. Clark will send the information to Communications to get that started.  If they open it now, they have this time and through summer, until August.  Voting will be in September and get ready in October.  The BOCC Meeting is October 16th.  September will be an in-person meeting.  
Childcare Town Hall Discussion – Ms. King suggested having a May Event.  Focus is on the professionals themselves.  Bring up needs of the childcare professionals themselves.  Dr. Fudge?  shared so many insights.  A date should be picked and plan a work to play.  Looking to host around 100-200 people.  There needs to be discussion on where to have the event.  One action or change after the event – to raise voices and needs.  To do better for the children, you have to do better for the employees.  Identify their needs, especially women.  UACDC is the location that will probably be best for the event.  Going to see if we can get some sponsors.  Ms. Murphy will talk to the UACDC and identify speakers.  Dr. Fudge has been mentioned.  Someone who has a home-based childcare business should be invited.  Send report and go before the BOCC to provide them the information.  Ms. Murphy stated that using program slides with friends.  Ms. King commented on having a May 19th deadline to have all of the information put together in one document.
Commission on Human Trafficking – Ms. Groover-Skipper discussed Human Traffick Commission.  The   next full meeting is in May.  Subcommittee meeting was cancelled.  The Bright Platform is being built which will collect data.  We would love to invite COSW to come Thursday May 13th to come to event to see which way the platform is being built.  A mural is still trying to get that up and off the ground.  

Old Business – 
None
New Business – 
Ms. Murphy congratulated Ms. King and Ms. Groover-Skipper.  
Ms. Birdsong is invited to see President Biden today and is bringing her mom who is 98.  Her mom also met President Roosevelt.   
Natalie from Metropolitan Ministries will be a guest at the May meeting.  

9:00 AM Adjournment  


